
 

 

 
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

HEALTH CARE AUTHORITY 
626 8th Avenue, SE • Olympia, Washington 98501 

 

March 7, 2024 

  NOTICE 

Title or Subject: Medicaid State Plan Amendment (SPA) 24-0020 Pharmacy Update – Drug 
Shortage(s) 

Effective Date: April 1, 2024 

Description: The Health Care Authority (HCA) intends to submit SPA 24-0020 to add the following 
information to the Medicaid State Plan regarding coverage of prescribed drugs during a drug shortage: 
 

Drug Shortages. Prescribed drugs that are not covered outpatient drugs (including drugs authorized 
for import by the Food and Drug Administration) are covered when medically necessary during drug 
shortages identified by at least one of the following: 
1. The United States Food and Drug Administration (US FDA) 
2. The American Society of Health-System Pharmacists (ASHP) 

 
SPA 24-0020 is anticipated to have no effect on the annual aggregate  
expenditures/reimbursement/payment related to the coverage of prescribed drugs that are not covered 
outpatient drugs.  
 
A copy of SPA 24-0020 is available for review. HCA would appreciate any input or concerns regarding 
this SPA. To request a copy of the SPA or submit comments, please contact the person named below by 
April 15, 2024 (please note that all comments are subject to public review and disclosure, as are the 
names of those who comment). 
 
CONTACT 

Name: Donna Sullivan 

Program: Pharmacy Services 

Address: 626 8th Ave SE, Olympia, WA 98504 

Phone: 360-791-8783 

TRS: 711 

E-mail address: donna.sullivan@hca.wa.gov 


